
 
 

 

    

 
 
 

Contact Us 
Telephone 

(01656) 815930 
Email 

admin.penyfai@bridgend.gov.uk 
 

 
We are an ASD Friendly School 

 

 

  
We are a 

Rights 
Respecting 

School 

 

Pen-y-Fai School Newsletter 
Be the Best that you can be!     January 2020 

 

I would like to officially welcome you all 

back to Pen-y-Fai school at the beginning 

of the new calendar year. May I start by 

wishing each and every one of our pupils 

and their families a very happy and healthy 

2020. It is our prayer that each one of you 

experience a year filled with joy expressed 

by kindness to each and every individual 

that you encounter. Blwyddyn Newydd 

dda i chi pawb! 

 

 

Platinum Award 
Pupils at Pen-y-Fai Church in Wales 

Primary School have proven their green 

credentials after being awarded a top eco 

award for the third year running. 

 

Pen-y-Fai Church in Wales Primary has 

been awarded the prestigious Platinum 

Flag 3rd Renewal Award after previously 

gaining three Green Flag Awards thanks to 

the environmental education programme, 

Eco-Schools. 

 

As part of their Eco-Schools Platinum 

assessment, Pen-y-Fai Primary’s Eco 

Warriors did a presentation to the 

Education officer for Keep Wales Tidy , 

showing all the actions that have already 

been completed and intended actions for 

the rest of the school year. They also 

gave the Education Officer a tour of the 

school and grounds. The actions 

included such things as: Walks to 

school, sending shoeboxes filled with 

presents to children in poor countries, 

collecting and composting all our fruit 

waste and improving our school 

grounds by creating access to Pen-y-

Fai woods from the back of the school. 
 

Mrs Turner, the Eco-Coordinator at Pen-y-

Fai Primary , said: ‘’As a school we take 

environmental issues very seriously and do 

as much as we can to help save the planet 

for future generations.’’ 

 

 

 

Your Family’s Name  

Matt Bunt, Education Officer for Keep Wales 

Tidy said: 

 

“Pen-y-Fai CIW Primary is a wonderful 

Platinum awarded Eco-School. They have been 

involved in the Eco-Schools programme for 

many years and they always develop innovative 

ways to make a positive difference to their 

environment. The links to the woods next door 

to the school to increase outdoor learning are 

brilliant” 

 

For more information on the Eco-Schools 

programme, visit www.keepwalestidy.org/eco-

schools 

 

 
 

Our Fantastic Eco Warriors, proudly 

presenting on the fantastic work being 

undertaken to ensure that our school and 

pupils are as ‘eco-friendly’ as possible. 
 

Criw Cymraeg! 

 

One of our many Pupil 

Voice Committees is the 

‘Criw Cymraeg’. They are 

hoping to ensure that Welsh 

is spoken as much as 

possible in our community. 

Can you remember some of 

these phrases from our 

previous newsletter? Test 

your children out or, even 

better, get them to test you! 

 

???? – Good morning 

Da iawn – ???? 

Arddechog – ???? 

Wrth gwrs – ???? 

???? – Good night 

???? – Good afternoon 

Diolch yn fawr – ???? 

 

 
 

Stay Informed 
Receive regular updates and 
photographs via Class Dojo 

Follow us on Twitter  
@PenyfaiPrimary 

Visit our school website 
www.penyfaiciwprimary.co.uk 

 

This half term’s right is taken from 

Article 7 

Roxy says that;  
“All children have the right to a 

name and nationality” 

 

Our Newsletters are written 

because Roxy says that; 

“You have the right to information” 

(Article 13) 
 

 

 

Blwyddyn Newydd Dda i chi 
 

 
We are an 

Eco-School 

 

mailto:admin.penyfai@bridgend.gov.uk
http://www.keepwalestidy.org/eco-schools
http://www.keepwalestidy.org/eco-schools
http://www.penyfaiciwprimary.co.uk/
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Christmas Card Competition; 
We would like to thank members of the 

community council for, once again, 

organising and judging the annual 

Christmas card design competition. 3 

winners were selected from the 

Foundation Phase and 3 more from Key 

Stage 2 – both presented with vouchers 

ranging from £10 to £20. 

 

Every child in the school was also 

presented with a chocolate selection 

box courtesy of the community council. 

Your generosity is greatly appreciated 

by us all! Diolch yn fawr iawn. 

 

Parent Consultations; 

Parent consultations will be held on 

Tuesday 24th and Wednesday 25th March 

this year from 2.30. Please contact the 

school office to arrange an appointment. 

 

Pupil Voice Committees; 
After a first term of establishing our 

new Pupil Voice Committees for Year 

2-6 pupils, each group has decided what 

their ongoing targets are to be; 

 

Smile Squad 

Looking out for Healthy Lunch boxes 

and selecting children to receive 

certificates. 

 

Rights Ambassadors  
Arranging a competition for everyone 

to display different ways to show 

respect. 

 

Digital Champions 

Organising an Internet safety café. 

 

Criw Cymraeg 

Giving out Welsh Certificates for 

teachers and pupils using Welsh around 

the school 

 

Worship Leaders  
Find a Welsh prayer (following a letter 

from the Criw Cymraeg) to be said each 

day in assembly. 

 

Outdoor Adventurers 

Try to establish a ‘Snack Shack’ to be 

available on the yard. 

 
 

Eco Warriors 

Organise a rota for removing fruit tuck 

waste. Putting posters on bins so that pupils 

know what to put in each bin. 

 

Sports Panthers 

Arrange a fun run to keep everyone fit and 

healthy.  

 

Community Cadets   
Lots of ideas including a Mother’s/Father’s 

day, coffee morning at the school and 

making Easter cards for the community. 
 

School Eisteddfod; 
We will be holding our annual school 

eisteddfod on Friday 28th February this 

year. Pupils will be expected to come to 

school in a Welsh costume/team kit. Our 

traditional eisteddfod coffee morning will 

be held on 6th March in the morning and 

will provide the opportunity for parents to 

see each year group perform their class 

song. 

 

World Book Day 2020; 
This is on Thursday, March 5th and we will 

be inviting children to come to school 

dressed as their favourite character from a 

book. They may also bring a favourite 

book to school to read and share with 

others in their class. 

 

Summer Term Dates to note; 
 

Monday April 20th – Summer Term begins 
Friday May 8th – Early May bank holiday 

Friday May 22nd – Provisional Sports 
Remaining INSET Days; 

Monday 11th May 
Friday 26th June 

Monday 29th June 
Monday 20th July 

Fair trade Christmas 
Decoration Competition 
A huge well done to all who entered this year’s 

competition. The eventual winners were; 

1st-Poppy Year 5 

2nd-Dylan Year 3 

3rd-Corey Year 4 

Thanks for all of your support at home in 

ensuring that our Christmas tree is 

decorated with all sorts of fantastically 

creative ideas! 

 

 

Important Dates to Note 
 

20th – 24th January – Year 6 Cycle 
Training 

 
22nd  – Y3 trip to Cadbury World 

 
24th January – Y5 Church Service for 

parents @9.30am 
 

28th January – Education Minister 
Visiting school 

 
24th January – St David’s Day photos 

for Nursery and Reception pupils 
 

10th February – Y2 trip to Cardiff 
Castle 

 
11th February – Safer Internet Day 

Café @2.30pm  
 

17thFebruary – 21st February – Half 
Term 

 
28th  February – School Eisteddfod 

 
5th March – World Book Day 

 
6th March – Eisteddfod Coffee 

Morning @ 9.15am 
 

11th – 13th March – Y6 residential 
trip 

 
12th March@6pm – Y2 and Y3 

@Gymanfa Ganu (Bryntirion High 
School) 

 
19th March – Forest Day for KS2 

pupils 
 

20th March @ 9.30am – Mothers’ 
Day Church service for Reception 

parents at the church 
 

26th March – Forest Day for 
Foundation Phase pupils 

 
24th and 25th March – Parent 

Consultations 
 

3rd April @9.30 am – Easter service 
for Y2 parents at the church 

 
3rd April – Easter Craft Fayre @2pm 

Day 
 
 
 

We have created a school diary 

of events for parents on our 

website at 

www.penyfaiciwprimary.co.uk 



BCBC Review of Post 16 Education 

 

 Phase 4 post-16 consultation  

  

Following the public consultation last year during phase 3 of the review of post-16 education, Bridgend County 

Borough Council has now reduced the number of options under consideration and also outlined a number of 

suggested outcomes.  The Council would like to hear the views of parents/carers on these options and outcomes.  

An online survey and further details are available on the Council’s website   

  

https://www.bridgend.gov.uk/residents/  

  

Please follow the links from the home page:   

  

Consultations > Current consultations > Open consultations > Phase 4 post-16 consultation  

  

Parents/Carers of both primary and secondary school-age pupils are invited to attend the parent consultation 

events listed on the consultation website.  Parents/Carers may choose to attend any of the events.  A simultaneous 

Welsh translation service will be provided at all events.  

  

The Council looks forward to receiving your views on the phase 4 post-16 consultation. 
 

 
‘Simply Out of School’ 
 

A reminder that the school’s Governing Body have decided to improve the wrap around care for pupils at the 

school. ‘Simply out of School’ now run an after school club and are hoping to begin to a ‘pre-breakfast’ club from 

February. There are posters and signup sheets at the school if this would be of interest to you. 

 
 


